Memo to UW-Extension FLEs

How to Create “Your Annual Report of Impact”

If you use the Parenting the First Year (PFY) or Parenting the Second and Third Year (PSTY) newsletter series in your county then you will want to talk about their impact in your annual report.  This memo provides some guidance.  It describes 3 ways to report your effort on the newsletter project.  The second section, on Impact Evaluation, provides a “link” to a template that you can use to report annual impact, even if you have not conducted an evaluation of the project.
1.
Accountability Evaluation.

An accountability evaluation basically documents that you have done what you promised (especially if you received a grant to do it).  In this case, it is an estimate of the number of families reached with the newsletter series in your county.

2.
Impact Evaluation.
An impact evaluation helps you answer questions such as: “Did parents find the newsletters useful?” and, “Did parents change their parenting behaviors in positive ways as a result of reading the newsletters?” If you are interested in conducting an evaluation of the newsletter project in your county, check out the evaluation websites at  http://fyi.uwex.edu/using-parenting-newsletters/  We will provide technical support for anyone interested in doing an evaluation of the parenting newsletters.

As you know, PFY and PSTY have been evaluated for impact.  In a number of counties local evaluations have been conducted.  If you have completed such an evaluation, then you should derive your annual estimates of impact from it; that is, you should generalize from your earlier findings to the sample of parents who received the newsletters this year.  This is true even if the evaluation is several years old.  The results should not have changed much.  However, we do recommend completing an evaluation every six years or so. 


Even if you have not conducted an evaluation of PFY or PSTY in your county, you may "lean on" the results of the evaluation studies that have been conducted across the state and reported in our Statewide Impact Report.  Click here for an “Annual Report of Impact” template you can adapt by inserting your own numbers. 

3.
Public Education.

If you conducted an evaluation of PFY or PSTY in your county, you can use your evaluation findings as part of a public education effort.  Portions of your impact evaluation report can be presented at public meetings or press conferences with collaborating agencies, using a Power Point presentation (that we provide). This is a good way to generate local media attention and thus public education.  You can make a two-page summary of your key findings to hand out at these presentations (we provide a template).  In addition, you may want to write up the results as a series of three to five press releases for the local press (we provide templates for these).  Some Family Living Agents have told us that doing this project evaluation, and sharing the results around their county with the educational materials we provide, gave them more payback for every hour invested than anything else they had done for Extension.

